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[bookmark: _GoBack]The monthly meeting of the Allegheny County Jail Oversight Board was held on Thursday, February 12, 2015, in Conference Room #1 of the Courthouse in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania at 4:00 p.m.

Members present: 
The Honorable Judge Joseph Williams
The Honorable Judge David Cashman
County Controller Chelsa Wagner
Austin Davis representing Allegheny County Executive Rich Fitzgerald
Joe Catanese representing County Council President John DeFazio
County Sheriff William Mullen
Dr. Claire Walker

Also present were Warden Orlando Harper, Marion Damick, John DeGhetto and other interested parties.
PUBLIC COMMENT
Mrs. Marion Damick representing the Pennsylvania Prison Society addressed the Board with the following: 
· Stated that she will be speaking at County Council Tuesday, February 17th regarding Corizon issues.
· Inquired if anyone has been hired yet for the part time position on weekends at the Family Activities Center as well as additional staff to maintain the Discharge and Release Center.
· Again only one person had passed the GED, Ms. Damick inquired as to when the new program to assist in the GED will begin.
· Noted that four CEO’s were terminated (three male and one female) resulting in one male part time officer being promoted. Ms. Damick emphasized the importance of female pods to have female CEO’s and inquired whether another female CEO will be hired.
· Ms. Damick stated that someone should communicate to the community some of the positive things done throughout the jail.
· Addressed the job opening for a Corizon Healthcare Contract Monitor and stated her concern for any delay in the hiring process.
· She asked the members of the Jail Oversight Board to encourage the County Board to reevaluate Corizon’s contract in September when its renewal clause comes up for review. 
Members of the Allegheny County Jail Health Justice Project including Bret Grode, Mel Packer, Teonna Ross, Sister Barbara Finch, Michael David Battle, Alexandra Morgan Kurtz, Julia Johnson and others all addressed the issue regarding healthcare at the Allegheny County Jail since the County gave the contract to Corizon. Some of the concerns raised were understaffing, absence of accountability, equality, inadequate formulary of medications, and the lack of electronic records system. Speakers asked how the problems can be remedied and requests were made that the County Executive weigh in on these issues. Tomi Lynn Harris, the mother of Frank Smart who was an inmate at the Allegheny County Jail and passed away after a week of being incarcerated, spoke to the board. She asked why her son did not receive his medication.  Why did he die?  And why has she still to date not been informed of his death by anyone in the Allegheny County Jail?  Ms. Harris stated that she wanted to make sure what happened to her son does not happen again to anyone else who is incarcerated in the Allegheny County Jail. It was also inquired as to whether there are rules and regulations for when an individual passes in the jail. Warden Harper stated that chaplain services in the jail are to inform family immediately when someone incarcerated passes away. The Warden stated he would check immediately into why Frank Smart’s family was not informed and will be in touch with Ms. Harris with the outcome.  In addition, Ms. Julia Johnson of New Voices Pittsburgh asked the Board to specifically address treatment of women in the Jail, especially the continuation of shackling during pregnancy and delivery, which is against the law.   
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
A motion to approve the minutes of January 8, 2015 by Dr. Walker and seconded by Mr. Davis and unanimously approved by the board.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Judge Williams addressed the members of Allegheny County Jail Health Justice Project stating that he appreciated their comments and that over the past six months Board members have raised and tried to resolve many of the same concerns.  The County Executive is now meeting with local health providers and hospitals to supplement those services which are provided by Corizon. Judge Williams informed the attendees that he agrees that people housed in the Allegheny County Jail are members of the community and he believes that with efforts by the whole community, the concerns addressed can begin to be remedied.  He stated that within the next month or so, it should start to become apparent how the county is remedying the situation. He reminded those present that the members of the Jail Oversight Board are not here out of indifference or because they are paid but make a voluntary commitment to make a difference for those incarcerated. The board is hopeful to find ways that those incarcerated can reenter society with skills and have their problems addressed so that they can be welcomed back into the community in a way they can move on with their lives. Judge Williams invited those from the Allegheny County Jail Health Justice Project to come back and share their concerns at future meetings.
WARDEN’S REPORT
Nothing to report.
NEW BUSINESS: 
Nothing to report.
OLD BUSINESS: 
Dr. Walker informed the board that recently there was a data subcommittee meeting which consisted of Judge Joseph Williams; County Controller Chelsa Wagner; Erin Dalton, Department of Human Services, LaToya Warren, Allegheny County Jail and herself.  The subcommittee is working to replace current reports to the Board with information that highlights problems and evaluates results. 



CORIZON:
Dr. John DeGhetto, Medical Director for Corizon, introduced Keith Holstead as the new Health Services Administrator at the Allegheny County Jail. Mr. DeGhetto summarized the report for the month of December stating that clinic and dental visits increased. However, pre-screenings decreased since the previous month due to the decrease of intakes in the jail. Mental Health referrals increased for the month and seven patients were committed to Torrance. 
Dr. Walker reminded the board and Mr. Holstead that during a previous board meeting it was brought to attention that Corizon was not participating in the data system that the Department of Human Services created. Dr. Walker stated that the late Dr. Patterson was willing to change this. In order for the board to obtain full data for positive outcomes, Dr. Walker asked Mr. Holstead if he would agree that Corizon would still be willing to participate. Mr. Holstead agreed. 
COMMUNITY CORRECTIONS REPORTS: 
Program for Offenders- It was announced that Mr. Jeff Brooks will be taking over the workforce and reentry program. It was stated that they have recently opened up an outpatient counseling program in the Manor Building downtown to make the transition easier. 
The Renewal Center- Adam Sellers, Program Manager reported that the program had a successful job and resource fair. Mr. Sellers stated that the ACA compliance was renewed for three more years and had achieved a 100% in the ACA compliance audit.
House Arrest- Frank Scherer highlighted the report that was presented to the board. As of December 1, 2014 there were 717 participants in the program to which 117 successfully completed the program and 11 individuals were removed for violations. For the month, the Electronic Monitoring Unit saved 17,262 jail days.
Goodwill- Danielle Brown, Case Manager informed the board that the Goodwill Center recently met with the Southside Chamber of Commerce to discuss the residents performing local community service for the neighborhood in the future. 
Judge Williams informed those present of the intention to have board members visit these programs onsite in the future. It was also stated that it is a requirement for the Jail Oversight Board to have at least two of the meetings throughout the year take place at the jail. It is Judge Williams’ intention that the board starts meeting this requirement.
ADJOURNMENT:
A motion to adjourn made by Sheriff Mullen, duly seconded by Ms. Wagner was approved by the Board.
Respectfully submitted,

Chelsa Wagner
Secretary




